
On Thursday, November 10, 2022, at 6:00 a.m., Marco Island Police and Collier County Sheriff's Office served a
search warrant at 1241 Bluebird Avenue, Marco Island.

After receiving a cyber tip from the National Center for Missing and Exploited Children, an investigation was
launched into allegations of a Marco Island resident who was in possession and distributing child pornography.
The extensive investigation resulted in the arrest of 46-year-old Anthony Chiesa, who was transported to the
Naples Jail Center. 

Chief Frazzano would like to commend her officers and detectives for their exceptional work on this case and
appreciation to Sheriff Rambosk and the members of the Collier County Sheriff's Office for their continued
partnership. 

Contact: 
Detective Lorenzo Smith
Marco Island Police Department
lsmith2@cityofmarcoisland.com
(239) 389-5050
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Media Release

CITY OF MARCO ISLAND
Police Department

51 Bald Eagle Drive
Marco Island, Florida 34145

239-389-5050

For Immediate Release: November 10, 2022

Incident: Distribution and Possession of Child Pornography
Location: 1241 Bluebird Ave, Marco Island Florida, 34145 




Arrested: Anthony Jon Chiesa

Address: 1241 Bluebird Ave, Marco Island Florida, 34145

Charges: 33 counts of Transmission of Child Pornography 
                 F.S.S 847.0137 (2)a - Third Degree Felony

                33 counts of Possession of Child Pornography
                F.S.S 827071(5)a - Third Degree Felony





